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The Honorable Daniel Hawkins, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 186-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Hawkins: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2600 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2600 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2600 would establish a new category of fees for the Kansas radioactive materials 

licensees who have multiple sites of use.  Currently, one license fee is assessed for a licensee 

regardless of the number of sites in use.  The bill would change that policy to add an additional 

50.0 percent of the license fee charged for each additional site.  The bill would also increase the 

limitation for the maximum annual fees for licenses.  

 

 According to the Kansas Department of Health and Environment, enactment of HB 2600 

would increase fee revenue by $85,015 for FY 2020 and beyond.  Although the bill states that the 

changes would become effective upon publication in the statute book, upon passage, the agency 

would need to amend regulations.  Fees would become effective in FY 2020.  The bill would also 

increase the maximum fees allowed to be charged for licenses by 35.0 percent, however, the 

agency currently has no plans to increase fees other than establishing the multiple site fee.  Any 

fiscal effect associated with HB 2600 is not reflected in The FY 2019 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 

 

cc: Dan Thimmesch, Health & Environment  


